



20 October 1999

Editor

Letters to the Editor

Australian Financial Review

Level 25, Darling Park

201 Sussex Street

SYDNEY  NSW  2000



By Facsimile:  02 9282 3137

Dear Editor

I think the following 330 words makes some important points. If                          necessary you could trim par’s 5,7 & 8 to save 100 words. RB

TEXT

In Parliament last week, Simon Crean drew the Treasurer’s attention to this Council’s intention to continue to lobby against the taxation of small business trusts as companies and sought assurance that the Government would not further water down its plans in this area.

The issue is important and I’d like to place COSBOA’s intent cleanly on the public record.

In essence, Australia has yet to provide those very small and start-up firms which generate about 60% of our net job growth, with a legal form appropriate to their simple needs.

When Lionel Bowen created the Australian Securities Commission in 1989, he promised COSBOA a “Close Corporation” to help the 80% or so of firms which trade on an unincorporated basis.  Subsequent Attorneys-General Michael Duffy and Michael Lavarch reaffirmed this promise to me repeatedly but the latter ultimately reneged.  I believe he did so to protect the revenue small business provided to the Australian Securities Commission and also to fund the $250 million kick-back to the States for releasing their corporations power.

The accounting and legal professions did not help at the time as they transferred attention to simplifying the existing corporate structure and COSBOA’s plot to help unincorporated firms was lost.

The real issue now is not to punish our employment winners for trading in trusts, it’s to provide them with a simple legal form which properly registers them for tax treatment appropriate to their contribution to the economy.  COSBOA believes this tax treatment should strive to encourage their employment function and we will continue to pursue that end.

Frankly, I thought Business Names, Annual ASIC Returns and some Taxation administration were all to be rationalised through the Australian Business Number but I have an awful feeling we are losing the plot again on that initiative.

For all the above reasons, COSBOA is not happy with the simple convenience of taxing trusts as companies and as Mr Crean has foreshadowed, we’ll lobby to make the changes help, not hurt our sector.

Yours sincerely

signed

Rob Bastian

Chief Executive
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